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3. Your claim that Luke Alm and Brice May both heard from Jim Knutson that he 
authored the subject RFP; 

4. Your belief that Trane and/or Jim Knutson actually influenced the drafting or 
review of the subject RFP; 

5. Your belief that it was improper or unusual for Dr. Bea to be involved in the 
development and management of the subject RFP process; and  

6. Your claim that certain PCC administrators wanted to ensure Trane won the bid on 
the subject RFP given that, if they so desired such outcome, those PCC administrators could have 
achieved it using the no-bid “state-issued contract” process. 

Please provide responses to the foregoing no later than July 30, 2021. PCC is taking 
Your allegations seriously and wants to conduct a thorough investigation that considers all relevant 
information. 

Please note the Report contains serious allegations that undermine PCC and reflect poorly 
not just on the college, but also on certain PCC officials and private actors. It is certainly Your 
right to shine light on issues that are of public concern, and that relate to the administration of PCC 
and its procurement processes, but we caution You that PCC is in receipt of communications from 
non-PCC employees indicating objections to Your “findings”, the bases for same, and the 
supposed retention of counsel to defend against purported defamatory/baseless statements in the 
Report. 

PCC takes no position with respect to such potential claims against You, but considering 
such asserted claims, PCC requests that You make immediate arrangements to preserve and protect 
all information and documents (in hard copy, electronic, or any form whatsoever) relating to or 
arising from the Report and/or Your communications with any person or entity in connection with 
same. See Souza v. Fred Carries Contracts, Inc., 191 Ariz. 247 (Ct. App. 1997). This request 
encompasses all Your physical files, electronic files, computers, servers, backups, drives or disks 
of any variety or kind, and/or other media storage devices of Yours including, without limit, 
phones, iTunes accounts and/or iTunes backups, email accounts, and social media accounts (e.g.,
Facebook, Twitter, etc.). 

I look forward to hearing from You before the deadline set forth above. I also appreciate 
Your anticipated assistance so PCC may conduct a thorough and complete investigation into these 
serious allegations. 

Sincerely, 

Farhang & Medcoff, PLLC 

Tim Medcoff 

Timothy M. Medcoff 






